

SACRED HEART PARISH

33rd Sunday in Ordinary Time November 15, 2015

Thanksgiving Mass

Our parish will be celebrating the feast of Thanksgiving with a special Mass on **Wednesday**, Thanksgiving Eve, at 7:00 pm.



Please bring the bread and wine you plan to serve at your family table to Mass so that it can be blessed.

7 to (0) (0)

Now Playing:

Father Kevin's Liturgy Workshop Videos!

All Eucharistic Ministers, Lectors, and parishioners are invited to watch the newly produced videos of Father Kevin's Liturgy

Workshop on our Sacred Heart YouTube channel.

Father Kevin offers a wide-ranging introduction into the bits and pieces of the Mass and how they come together in one great prayer of the Church. He follows by presenting an explanation of the minor changes in our manner of celebrating Mass here at Sacred Heart along with a walk-through of the changes. All EM's and Lectors who missed the workshop itself are asked to take the time to view the videos as soon as possible

You can access the videos from the *Home* page of our website, shparishspokane.org.

Mass Intentions This Week

SAT, Nov 14-5:00 p.m. G. Kleweno by Pete & Nancy Kleweno SUN, Nov 15-10:00 a.m. People of the Parish WEEKDAY MASSES—7:30 A.M.

TUES, Nov 17 S. Tinder by Pete & Nancy Kleweno

WEDS, Nov 18 Sister Dorothy Byrne by Pete & Nancy Kleweno

THUR, Nov 19 + Anna Nguyen by Michael Phan FRI, Nov 20 + Ellen Crawford by Irene Dufort

Is there illness or special needs in your family? Our community prayer chain looks forward to praying for you. Send your request to Judy Felgenhauer, jfelgen@comcast.net.

Attention All Parish Volunteers:

As many of you know, the diocese has been working hard to get volunteers trained in sexual abuse awareness and prevention and to convert our records to the new *VirtusOnline* system. If you have previously been trained in sexual abuse awareness and prevention and your initial training was over a year ago, you should have recently received an email from *VirtusOnline* asking you to update your training by reading a passage and



answering some questions online. If you DID NOT receive this email, we need to either update your account (we may not have your email on file) or you may need to attend an in-person training. If we need to update your account or if you are not sure if you need additional training, please contact Paul Macias at pmacias@dioceseofspokane.org or (509)251-5818 and we will get you all caught up.

Adult Faith Sharing Group

We meet every Sunday at 8:45 a.m. in the downstairs classroom at the north end of the Parish Center.



Our Parish Sacrificial Offerings This Week:

Envelope & Plate Offering: \$ 9,924.00

Outreach: \$ 90.00 Children: \$ 17.00

In order to meet our 2015-16 budget, an average weekly collection of \$5,713.00 is needed. Thank you so much!



The readings today speak of the end of the world and the coming of the kingdom. The bishops' pastoral on stewardship says clearly that "that life to come' is in continuity with this present life through the human goods, the worthy human purposes, which people foster now." May our good stewardship help us to be numbered among the chosen on the last day!

New to Sacred Heart Parish? Welcome! We look forward to getting to know you! Please return this form to the parish office or e-mail the information to: shparish@qwestoffice.net.			
Name:			
Address:		Zip:	
Home Tel:	Cell:	Email:	



Altar Server Training!

4th Grade through High School Students:

Don't miss out on a great opportunity to help out your parish family by serving at Mass.

If you are already an altar server or would like to become one, we will be conducting *Altar Server Training* on Saturday, Nov 21st from 11:30 a.m. to 12:30 p.m. Older servers will be given special responsibilities. *Pizza to follow!!!*

Anointing of the Sick at Sunday Masses: Nov. 21st-22nd, Feast of Christ the King

We will celebrate *Anointing of the Sick* at the 5:00 pm Mass and the 10:00 am Mass on the weekend of Nov 21-22.

This is a very special opportunity to have our whole community praying for your healing and strength, so please plan on joining us.

Examples of persons who are appropriate recipients of this sacrament include: those afflicted by a serious illness or chronic health condition; those noticeably weakened by age; those suffering from an emotional illness or addiction; those preparing for surgery.

EWU Newman Center Breakfast Wednesday, December 2nd, 8:00 am

You are invited to attend a breakfast at St. Peter Catholic Parish in support of the revitalization of the Catholic Newman Center at EWU and FOCUS (Fellowship Of Catholic University Students.

The breakfast will feature keynote speakers Curtis Martin, Founder and CEO of FOCUS, and Bishop Daly.

Southside Catholic Youth Ministry



Join us for upcoming events! All events will take place in the Youth Room at St. Augustine's Parish building unless otherwise noted.

November 15—Senior High Night 7:00-8:15 PM
November 22—Laser Quest with Saint Peter's
NO REGULAR YOUTH GROUP

November 29—Thanksgiving NO YOUTH GROUP
December 6—Junior High Night 7:00-8:15 PM
December 12—Christmas Bureau 9:00—3:00 (Come for all or part!)

December 13—Senior High Night 7:00-8:15 PM
December 20—Christmas Break NO YOUTH GROUP

For more information, please contact *Paul Macias* at *pmacias@dioceseofspokane.org* or 509-251-5818

A Word from Father...

Dear Friends,

One of the constant and most buoyant themes of Pope Francis' ministry to the Church thus far has been his call in one way or another, for all of us to "open



the doors of the Church." He means that in a symbolic way; he is really talking about the need for all of us to not just minister to ourselves, but that our humble and loving service must extend to those beyond the Church, especially the most poor and alienated of our sisters and brothers on this planet.

Though "opening the doors of the Church" is a potent symbolic image, it is also one that should be proclaimed in more than words: we should, in fact, actually, open the doors of our churches, so that our church buildings are fluid places, not marked by closure, but by openness, places where people come in and go out freely and often. people of great or weak faith may come in find within their walls peace, prayer, and the presence of Christ himself.

Here at Sacred Heart we will soon be making Pope Francis' words a greater part of our own presence in our small corner of the world. We will be leaving our main church doors unlocked during the week from morning Mass until 4:00 pm or whenever Nancy Kleweno, leaves the office at the end of her workday. We have discussed this at several of our recent parish Pastoral Council meetings and the consensus was strong that having our church building accessible during the day for personal prayer should be a significant part of our ministry.

We will be having several security cameras installed so that the church interior can be monitored from the offices for just an extra bit of safety for everyone. Once that is accomplished within the next few weeks, we will let you know when our new "open door policy" will commence.

May both the reality and the symbolism of these open doors help us fulfill ever more Pope Francis' call to make our church buildings homes where God's children can always find a place to praise, give thanks, petition, and often enough, just be present with the Lord.

Have a blessed and grace-filled week!

Fr. Keon

47th Annual American Italian Club Spaghetti Dinner.



Sunday Nov. 22 from 12 noon to 6:00 pm at Gonzaga Prep. Adults \$10 / 6-12 \$5 / kids under 5 free. Take out available